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Ronald G. Penny 
Secretary 

Attached is a memorandum from Ronald G. Penny, Secretary of Revenue, establishing the interest rate 
for January 1, 2019 through June 30, 2019. 

The rate indicated in the memorandum reflects the interest rate to be applied to any overpayment of 
taxes resulting from an order of the Property Tax Commission that reduces the valuation of property or 
removes it from the tax lists as provided in G.S. 105-290(b)(4). 

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please call our office at (919) 814-1129. 
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